
 TOWN OF MILTON 
Meeting Minutes of the Board of Health 

Monday, October 26, 2015, 6 p.m. 
Milton High School, Room 107 

 
 

 
Attending:  Anne T. Fidler, Sc.D., Chair  
   Laura T. Richards, Esq., Secretary  
   Roxanne Musto, RN-C, MS, ANP, Member 
   Caroline A. Kinsella, BSN, RN, Health Director and Public Health Nurse 
   Jean M. Peterson, Senior Administrative Assistant 
  

1. Citizen Speak 
 
There were no citizens present to address the Board. 
 

2.  Burr Estate variance request 
 

The Board discussed the variance request from the Manager of the Burr Estate Condominium Association to 
reduce the frequency of two pool chemical tests.    Chairman Fidler stated that she researched the pool 
testing regulations.  She informed the Board that a CPO is not required to conduct the tests and that 
anybody that has undergone the training for conducting pool testing may certainly conduct the required 
testing.   Member Musto made a motion to deny the variance requested by the Burr Condominium 
Association and to inform Mr. Cohee of the regulations which require that the  pool should be tested four 
times daily.   The Board voted all in favor.  
 

3.  Discussion of ANAC Committee goals and objectives 
 

The Board began initial discussion about the goals and objectives which were outlined for the Airplane Noise 
Advisory Committee.   A few of the objectives were eliminated.   The Board voted to table the discussion 
until we meet with the Board of Selectmen.  

 
 

4.  Adjournment 
 
 

The meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m. 
 
 

 
--------------------------------------- 
Laura T. Richards, Esq. 
Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 


